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Dear Sir, Madammes (exact names)

First of all, thank you for your invitation and the opportunity to express my thoughts about the application of the UN Convention on the rights of persons with disabilities with special regard to Article 19. 

As a European citizen, and a disabled member of the European Parliament from Republic of Hungary let me talk about the UN convention in the light of the EU Charter of Fundamental rights with special regard to right to integration of people with disabilities. 

However, the EU Charter belongs to the official law of the EU (aquis communetaire) since 1st of December 2009 and this fact and legal situation evidently will shape the EU policies, more emphasis should be put on „ability” and „disability” within the framework of responsibility apart from the human dignity and human rights. 

The practice of application of the article 19 in Hungary has not being satisfying since in the past several years the huge institutions were only renovated and redecorated and only little amounts of resources, based on EU Structural Funds, were spent for the so-called deinstitutialization in contrast to the previous Hungarian governments’ communication. 

In this summer a new government came to power in Hungary leading by the same person, Mr. Viktor Orbán, who was the prime minister 10 years ago when Hungary received the important and well-known The Franklin Delano Roosevelt International Disability Award for achieving important results in Hungarian legislation. The new government is committed to the policy of the deinstitutialization in accordance with the European Commission’s conception.

The Convention could be considered also a real milestone in the international law. Although the European Council adopted the UN Convention on the rights of persons with disabilities last November, all key players, including the civil society, have further tasks to be done at EU and member states level.  This new movement with the civil partners has proved a new model for NGOs as well as the governments for cooperation since, I believe, this UN Convention on rights of persons with disabilities became the first international and fully democratic UN legal document on human rights in the 21st  century. According to this phenomenon, in Hungary the largest organizations for people with disabilities (within the framework of the National Disability Council) as well as the official representatives with disabilities in the European Parliament and the Hungarian Parliament are parts of the decision-making system of the Hungarian legislation system.

I think some conflicts between the Charter and UN Convention may exist and it is clear that the EU might be innovative because it faces very soon a real challenge of the European ageing society in order to maintain a really sustainable and open society. This alarming demographic and social change, I believe, could also be a possibility for people with disabilities at the same time on the one hand. On the other hand, we should pay more attention to the question of responsibilities at personal and state levels, too.  

I hope, in contrast to this tendency, people with disability without ability on their own life in comparison to people without disability will have better life with human dignity in the future.

Thank you for your attention.

